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OREGON SOCIETY OF ENROLLED AGENTS 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 
OCTOBER 20, 2017 
 
President Daniel Stearns called the meeting to order at 11:20am held at Umpqua Bank in 
downtown Eugene, Oregon. A quorum was established (see sign-in sheet) and proxies were 
submitted. Cletus Fernandez gave proxy to Daniel Stearns and Barbara Craven gave proxy to 
Susan Bladorn. The OrSEA mission statement was read. The June 21, 2017 Board Meeting 
minutes were not provided and approval is deferred until the January meeting. Preliminary 
minutes had been posted on the website. An attendee sign-in sheet is attached as part of these 
original minutes. Member Susan Bladorn took notes and will prepare the minutes for the 
meeting. 
 
President’s Report: Daniel Stearns submitted a written report, a copy of which is attached with 
these original minutes. He reported that the Court of Appeals of the State of Oregon awarded 
OrSEA $16,162 in Attorney fees to be paid to us by the Oregon Board of Tax Practitioners. Our 
total costs were a bit more than $22,000 and NAEA funded $10,000 of that total.  MOTION: 
Maddy Gaoiran moved “that ORSEA reimburse NAEA a proportionate amount: $10,000/OrSEA 
total cost x the $16,162, when received”. The motion unanimously passed.  
 
The Board discussed the possibility of setting up an OrSEA PAC. Carol Mulder volunteered to 
check out how we could set up a PAC. Also, the Board discussed support of the Oregon 
Taxpayer Bill of Rights which died in the Senate but passed in the House during the 2017 
Legislative session. 
 
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Maddy Gaoiran gave a verbal report. She suggested that a 
petition process could be used for the Oregon Taxpayer Bill of Rights rather than going through 
getting a bill passed. Discussion ensued pointing out that the process would be very expensive 
and would need to be highly coordinated.  
 
Maddy also told the Board that she is able to go to Washington D.C. to attend the Affiliates 
meeting in May 2018. The Board discussed the budget for that trip. No changes are needed to 
the budget item. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Ira Rosenberg submitted a written report, a copy of which is 
attached to these original minutes. 
 
DIRECTOR REPORTS: 

 North Director Eve Davis gave a verbal report on MAC activities. They have discussed 
having separate meetings on the West and East sides of their geographical area due to 
the travel issues in the metro area. 
 
Rebecca has resigned as North Director. President Daniel Stearns appointed Michael 
Davidson to fulfill the vacated North Director position. We greatly appreciate that Michael 
accepted the appointment. 
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 Central Directors (West & East) did not attend this meeting. No reports were submitted. 

 
 South Director: Maddy Gaoiran gave a verbal report and distributed the flyer for the  

South Chapter 2017 event being held in Grants Pass on November 3, 2017. South 
Chapter Treasurer Marie Linders submitted a current South Chapter financial report. 
 

 At Large Director Carol Mulder had nothing to report. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 Membership: Maria Arbuckle (not present) submitted a written Membership report, a copy 
of which is attached to these original minutes. There are 615 licensed Enrolled Agents in 
Oregon that are also Licensed Tax Consultants. As of 9/30/17 we have 187 members. 
The Board discussed retention of members and that NAEA responses to members are 
slow and sometimes non-responsive. 

 Communications/Website: No report. 
 Media/Public Relations:  No report. 
 Budget/Audit:  No report. 
 Scholarships/Awards:  No report. 
 Historian:  No report. 
 Annual Conferences: 2018 Kirkwood Donavin submitted a written projection on the costs. 

It is being held at the Springfield Holiday Inn.  We discussed increasing the fee by $25 to 
members. 2019 June Brock suggested that we return to Newport and possibly Hood 
River or Florence. She will check out the possibilities.  2020 is still pending. 

 Education: June Brock brought some speaker information and got feedback on topics 
from the Board. She reviewed potential speakers for the 2018 conference. She will 
continue making contacts and secure the speakers. 

 Government Relations: IRS Michael Davidson gave a verbal report on the IRS Liaison 
Committee. The IRS Forum is scheduled for Monday October 23, 2017. 

 ByLaws: Caty Giovinco reported that no changes to the bylaws were needed at this time. 
 Nominating: Kirkwood Donavin reported that he is working on the 2018-19 slate of 

officers.  
 Policies & Procedures: No report. 
 Strategic Planning:No report. 
 

 
NEW & PENDING: The next OrSEA Board meeting will be held on January 5, 2018. 
 
Michael Davidson moved and Susan Bladorn seconded to adjourn the meeting at 3:00pm. 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Susan Bladorn 
Secretary Pro-Tem 
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